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JUDGE D PUGSLEY:
1
We have the gravest of concerns at the amount of public money that is being expended in this case.  That is a matter about which we may, when we have heard argument at a later stage, wish to make comment about.
2
Due to the failure to apply for a stay to the Court of Appeal at an earlier level, we are in this position.  The Tribunal refused to adjourn, having made an order dismissing the Respondent’s Notice of Appearance.
3
The matter now comes before us.  The lawfulness of the order, the breach of which was the reason for making an order striking out the Notice of Appearance, has to be determined by the Court of Appeal later this month.  Yesterday, we raised the position as to whether it really was appropriate for us to deal with the matter in the light of the fact that the Court of Appeal was likely to determine that issue in a matter of weeks.
4
Of our own motion we have reconsidered the matter.  We are bound to say we are all of the view that in considering whether or not the Tribunal, at first instance, was right to take the course they did a factor must be whether that was a lawful order.  There is a wisdom in life outside the Temple or Chancery Lane and both of the industrial members of this Tribunal consider there is a heavy artificiality about a system which requires us to deliberate on the striking-out application when there is, within a matter of weeks, to be a determination by the Court of Appeal of the lawfulness of that order.  Quite simply we have come to the view that it would be wrong and unfair to everybody for us to determine the issue without the benefit of the Court of Appeal’s decision.
5
Unfortunately this case has taken much longer than the time estimate suggested and, although we sat at 9:45 am today we are a long way from concluding argument.
6
We think the suggestion that we should hear this case, as a sort of guideline for the Court of Appeal or to abort that hearing, is misconceived.  Irrespective of the issue before us to which we have adverted, there are a number of grounds of appeal that, even if the Tribunal was correct to strike the action out there are then a series of issues that are raised on the substantive decision.  It is common ground that although those matters were listed before us we are not going to have time to determine those issues at this hearing.  What we intend to do is to continue to hear this case.  It will probably take most of today;  to then adjourn part-heard pending the Court of Appeal decision, and then to set a timetable to hear such further submissions which are relevant in the light of the Court of Appeal’s decision.  We then intend to adjudicate on both the issues which are set out in the amended grounds of appeal as (A) and (B) and then to hear argument about the amendment of the Notice of Appeal in relation to (C) and to determine that matter.
7
Sadly, ironically, we are not sure that the course we propose is going to add to costs because in view of the time that has been taken so far we might not have been in a position to reach a decision in any event today.
[In the event the Tribunal rose at 4:45 pm without concluding the argument as to grounds A and B of the Appeal].
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